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MINUTES

REGION H WATER PLANNING GROUP MEETING

10:00 A.M.

AUGUST 2, 2006
SAN JACINTO RIVER AUTHORITY OFFICE
LAKE CONROE DAM

1577 DAM SITE ROAD

CONROE, TEXAS 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Roosevelt Alexander, John Baker, John R. Bartos, John Blount, Robert Bruner, Mark Evans, Jason Fluharty, Jack Harris, Robert Istre, James Morrison, James Murray, Ron Neighbors, Jimmie Schindewolf, Jeff Taylor, William Teer, Steve Tyler, Danny Vance, and C. Harold Wallace . 

DESIGNATED ALTERNATES:  Reed Eichelberger alternate for James Adams, Jace Houston alternate for Marvin Marcell, and Tom Michel alternate for Mary Alice Gonzalez.
MEMBERS ABSENT:  James Adams, Mary Alice Gonzalez, David Jenkins, and Marvin Marcell.
NON-VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT:  Wayne Ahrens, Bill Roberts, and Woody Woodrow
PRESIDING:   Mark Evans, Vice Chairman


INTRODUCTIONS

Mr. Evans stated that Reed Eichelberger is the alternate for James Adams, Jace Houston is the alternate for Marvin Marcell, and Tom Michel is the alternate for Mary Alice Gonzalez.

COMMENTS ON JIM ADAMS PASSING 

A number of comments and recognitions were made concerning the passing of Jim Adams, and a moment of silence was observed.  
MINUTES OF MAY 3, 2006 MEETING
A motion was made by Mr. Vance to approve the minutes of the May 3, 2006, meeting as presented; second by Mr. Blount.  The motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS 4 - 9
None. 
ELECTION OF MIKE UHL TO REPLACE CAROLYN JOHNSON ON REGION H 

A motion was made by Mr. Harris to select Mr. Mike Uhl as a voting member of the Region H RWPG representing industries; second by Mr. Blount.  Motion carried unanimously.
DISCUSS STATUS OF OPEN CHAIRMANSHIP OF THE REGION H RWPG
Mr. Evans reported that the Executive Committee had a conference call to discuss how to move forward in the wake of Mr. Adams death.  A letter was sent to the SJRA concerning the continued use of their meeting facilities and their willingness to continue acting as the contracting administrative agency on behalf of Region H at least through the transition period.  The committee discussed possible replacements for Mr. Adams as chairman of the Region H RWPG.  A discussion ensued.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN OF THE REGION H RWPG
A motion was made by Mr. Neighbors nominating Jeff Taylor to serve as chairman of the Region H RWPG; second by Mr. Alexander.  Motion carried unanimously.

NOW PRESIDING:   Jeff Taylor, Chairman.
DISCUSS AND TAKE ACTION ON APPROVING TCB/KBR TEAM FOR NEXT ROUND OF PLANNING
Mr. Taylor discussed the need to select a consultant team for the next round of regional planning.  A motion was made by Mr. Neighbors to approve the TCB/KBR team to serve as the consultants for the next round of planning; seconded by Mr. Blount.  Motion carried unanimously.

UPDATE ON TWDB GRANT PROCESS AND SCHEDULE

David Parkhill presented information concerning the process and schedule for grants from the TWDB for the next round of planning.   The deadline for submitting grant applications is September 14, 2006.
Eligible activities for the TWDB planning grants include:

· Evaluation of new water management strategies in response to changed conditions.
· Studies that will further implementation of recommend water management strategies.
· Refinement of water supply information or water management strategies.
· Activities that will help overcome problems from the last round of planning.
· Further evaluation of water management strategies, especially regional solutions, to meet needs in small and rural areas.
· Reevaluation of population and demand projections only under the presence of changed conditions.
· Interregional coordination.
· Administrative and public participation activities.
UPDATE ON SCOPING COMMITTEE ACTIVITIES AND RECOMMENDED SCOPE OF WORK FOR THE NEXT ROUND OF PLANNING
Mr. Parkhill stated that a Scoping Committee had been established to review the TWDB’s request for proposals and prepare a draft response.  A meeting was held on July 11th, and a subsequent meeting on July 24th.  The committee established a preliminary list of scope items and recommended them in the following priority order:

· Environmental Flows

· Further evaluate environmental flow requirements in Region H.
· Develop improved planning tools to assess impact of water management strategies on environmental flows.
· Support and participate in state initiatives related to environmental flows policies.
· Drought Management

· Evaluate existing drought management plans currently on file in Region H.
· Assess the potential impacts to water demands as a result of drought management.
· Evaluate drought management measures used in other areas and assess the feasibility and applicability of these measures for Region H.
· Estimate the relative costs resulting from initiating drought management plans in the region.

· Evaluate the impacts of drought management on the size and timing of water management strategies in Region H.

· Brazos Saltwater Barrier

· Evaluate environmental impacts on the Brazos River estuary.

· Evaluate mitigation of localized flood impacts from the barrier.

· Perform additional bathymetric surveys to determine optimal location.

· Develop conceptual design.

· Identify project funding and sponsorship opportunities with area project beneficiaries.

· Interruptible Water Supplies
· Establish the magnitude and use of interruptible supplies in the region.

· Assess the regulatory and institutional issues and constraints associated with this strategy.

· Establish the magnitude of firm yield supply made available for municipal and industrial purposes as a result of this strategy.

· Evaluate and quantify the economic impacts of this strategy.

PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED SCOPE FOR NEXT ROUND OF PLANNING
Mr. Taylor called to order the public hearing to receive comments on the proposed of scope of work and planning grant application for the next planning cycle.
Brandt Mannchen of the Houston Sierra Club expressed that the Sierra Club has sixteen potential issues for the next round of planning.  The top two consisted of the environmental flow needs and drought management strategies.  Mr. Mannchen stated he would like to see a target for industrial water conservation, which is not currently part of the plan.  He questioned if the agricultural water conservation goals could be attained, and he said he would like to see stronger municipal conservation plans.

Ken Kramer of the Lone Star Sierra Club echoed the comments of Mr. Mannchen on the issues on environmental flow needs and drought management strategies.  As for the other two issues, he stated he had no objections to them.  The municipal conservation plan was updated last year, and he would like to see a survey regarding municipal conservation.

Jerry Lovelady of the Porter Special Utility District commented on water conservation and stated that there are more opportunities available for more aggressive measures.

There being no further comments, Mr. Taylor closed the public hearing at 11:29 AM.
DISCUSS AND TAKE ACTION ON RECOMMENDED SCOPE OF WORK

A discussion ensued regarding the proposed scope of work and planning grant application.

A motion was made by Mr. Vance to approve the recommended scope of work for the next round of planning; second by Mr. Bartos.  Motion carried unanimously.

GRANT APPLICATION SUBMISSION

A motion was made by Mr. Wallace to allow the Scoping Committee to review and approve the final draft of the grant application for submission by September 14th; second by Mr. Vance.  Motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

None.
AGENCY COMMUNICATIONS

Bill Roberts reported that he will continue to work with Region H until a replacement has been hired due to his change of duties at the TWDB.
Woody Woodrow of the Texas Parks & Wildlife Department expressed that he supports the recommendations of the Scoping Committee and that the TPWD will assist in the application as needed.

NEXT MEETING

November 1, 2006
San Jacinto River Authority

Lake Conroe Dam

1577 Dam Site Road

Conroe, Texas
ADJOURNED
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